
 

 
 
File: ULC Subject 867 
ULC-G5.2 

October 13, 2010 
 

CERTIFICATION BULLETIN 2010-06 
 

Change from type L to type R service 
(NBSXC, UOJZC, UOXXC and UTOUC) 

 
 
To:    Applicants of Control Units, System, Fire Alarm; Control Unit Accessories, System, Fire Alarm; 

and Household Fire Warning System Units 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
This bulletin is intended to provide information regarding the transition of the above-mentioned CCN’s 
(product categories) from a Type L service to a Type R service.  This transition will provide 
consistency within the ULC & UL Marks and not affect cost or the inspection frequency associated with 
the current structure for inspections. This transition will also provide shorter lead time when ordering 
new labels, and allow for the ability to print within the UL authorized manufacturing location. 
 
As of the issuance of this bulletin, upon approval of label artwork, and upon receipt of an updated 
Follow Up Service Procedure (FUSP) customers will be eligible to apply Type R labels to their product. 
If a customer so chooses, they may continue to use any remaining Type L labels in their inventory until 
either the label stock is exhausted, or, the 3-year life cycle of the label is reached. 
 
As part of the transition, the FUSP will be updated at no cost and will include: 
 

1. The updated Authorization page and  
NOTE: It is suggested that the Manufacturer retain the current Authorization page until such 
time as they begin using the new labels. Once started, the old Authorization page may be 
destroyed.  

2. A control number will be assigned and a new listing mark data page will be issued., Please 
work with your local field representative or the Label Centre to design the new art work. 

 
If a Customer desires to use the new label as soon as possible, please contact Customer Service at 
customerservice.ca@ca.ul.com or at 866-937-3852. Any questions regarding the use of these labels 
can be directed to your local UL Label Center. 
 
For the above noted categories, orders for the old Type L labels will no longer be processed by the UL 
Label Center. 
 
This bulletin is effective immediately. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
UNDERWRITERS LABORATORIES OF CANADA  

 
 
Gunsimar Paintal 
Regional Quality Manager and ULC Mark Program Owner 
 


